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WORSHIP SCHEDULE & CALENDAR 

SUNDAY 8:30 a.m. Holy Eucharist, Rite One                         Pentecost 7 

July 28 10:00 a.m. The Sunday Forum Proper 12 

 11:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist, Rite Two  

 12:15 p.m. Coffee Hour  

MONDAY                9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. Office Open  

July 29                   9:30 a.m. Food and Clothing Ministry 

TUESDAY     9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. Office Open                                          

July 30    9:30 a.m. Food and Clothing Ministry   

Wednesday    9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. Office Open                   

July 31    9:30 a.m. Food and Clothing Ministry  

  10:00 a.m. Women’s Bible Study at Panera Bread, 1801 Rudy Lane  

    8:00 p.m. Alcoholics Anonymous Meeting      

THURSDAY    9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. Office Open  

August 1    9:30 a.m. Food and Clothing Ministry  

       3:30 p.m. Calvary’s Well  

FRIDAY   Office Closed  

August 2    7:00 p.m. Alcoholics Anonymous Meeting 

SATURDAY Office Closed  

August 3 

SUNDAY 8:30 a.m. Holy Eucharist, Rite One                         Pentecost 8 

August 4 10:00 a.m. The Sunday Forum Proper13 

 11:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist, Rite Two 

 12:15 p.m. Coffee Hour 

  

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Announcements for the bulletin should be submitted to Verger@CalvaryEpiscopal.org by the preceding Tuesday at noon.  

Remember to mute your cell phones before services, respecting those in quiet meditation and prayer. 

If you are new to Calvary, please let us know your contact information. Ask an usher for a card and place it in the offering plate or give it to an 

usher. 

 

PASTORAL CONTACTS: Should you need to contact the Rev. Dr. Lee F. Shafer, Rector, feel free to call her at the office 

(587-6011 ext. 12) or her cell (256-452-9941). 
 

THE SUNDAY FORUM: The Sunday Forum today, July 21: Bible study on the Book of John, led by Joseph Reese and 

William Summay. 
 

COFFEE HOUR IN FRAZIER HALL: The Calvary Coffee Hour invites all to join us every Sunday following 

the 11:00 service. Today, July 21, CCH will be hosted by the People of Calvary in honor of the African Children’s 

Choir. If you would care to host a CCH, please sign the July binder in Frazier Hall or contact. Linda French. 
 

KROGER COMMUNITY REWARDS: Do you shop at Kroger? Do you have a Kroger Plus Card? If so, you can help raise 

funds for Calvary's operating budget automatically every time you shop! Calvary Episcopal Church is now part of 

the Kroger Community Rewards Program. Anyone can enroll and designate Calvary as their recipient organization. 

Kroger will donate a percentage of your purchase to our church. Enrollment is simple: 1) Have a Kroger Plus Card. 

(If you don't have a card you can get one at the Customer Service desk. You will also get lots of Kroger savings and 

gas points when you use it!) 2) Sign into your Kroger account at www.kroger.com. (To create an account just click 

on "Create an Account," enter your name, email address and create a password with a maximum of 8 characters, at 

least one letter and one number.) 3) Click on your name, then on "My Account," then on "Community Rewards". 4) 

Under "Find an Organization" enter Calvary Episcopal Church (or TJ766), then click "Search." (If you are currently 

enrolled with another organization first click on "Change Organization.") 5) Click on "Enroll" in the Calvary 

Episcopal Church box. 6) That's it! Once you are enrolled, use your Kroger Plus Card, or enter your Alternate ID 

(phone number associated with the card), every time you shop at Kroger and help generate funds for Calvary. What 

an easy way to support Calvary Episcopal Church! Thank you so much for participating! If you have any questions 

contact Sally Reisz,sallyreisz@gmail.com or 502.552.9351. 
 

CALVARY’S WELL: FEEDING OUR HOMELESS NEIGHBORS: Calvary’s mission to help the homeless in our neighborhood 

has reached emergency status, due to the recent cleanup of two underpass sites we regularly visit. Want to help? 

We urgently need bottled water, summer clothing, cookies, white bread, peanut butter, jelly, lemonade containers, 

camping equipment and snack items. A nice challenge would be for everyone interested to drop off a case of bottled 

water at Calvary. Thank you. Contact Margaret Dickinson, Tim Duncan or Linda with questions or drop-off 

information. Mathew 25:40 ‘Truly I tell you, whatever you did for one of the least of these brothers and sisters of 

mine, you did for me.’ 
 

HELP NEEDED: La Casita, our local agency working with Hispanic immigrants, needs our help. They need folks to 

come supervise children on the playground on Tuesdays and Wednesdays. They also need folks who are willing 

to transport their clients to a variety of appointments. Lunch is served daily. If you would like to make a pot of 

soup and deliver it that would be a good way to help as well. A wish list of items needed is posted on the bulletin 

board in Frazier Hall. If you would like more information please contact Lee+(256)452-9941 or Tim Duncan 

(502)810-4483. 
 

CALVARY NIGHT AT THE BATS: Tuesday, August 13th, will be Calvary Night at the Bats. It'll just be a time to have 

fun together and watch a baseball game. It's also dog night, so if you bring your dog you get in for $3 and the 

proceeds go to support the Kentucky Humane Society. Otherwise, if we have 20 people go the tickets will be $8 

each. The game starts at 7. We can either meet there or carpool from Calvary if folks would prefer to do that. A 

signup sheet is available in Frazier Hall. See Lee Shafer for further information. 
 

MEMORIAL NOOK DETOUR: Important restoration work has required scaffolding to be erected in the Narthex.  Those 

wishing to visit the Memorial Nook at the south end overlooking the Burial Ground are invited to use the handicap 

entrance accessible from the porte cochère or Parker Hall. 
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FLOWER DELIVERY: The Flower Delivery ministry needs glass vases to use to deliver flowers to parishioners in the 

hospital, nursing homes or who can't get to church.  Please consider donating vases you no longer want - about 4-

6" tall and 3-5" in diameter.  No bud vases please.  You can drop them off in the flower sacristy. If you have any 

questions please see Margaret Dickinson. 
 

ALTAR FLOWERS FUND: Except when individual members of Calvary dedicate flowers for the Altar and Chancel, the 

floral decorations are paid from a general fund and designated as “by the People of Calvary.” This fund is not 

included in the budget. Should you wish to donate to this fund, please so mark your check. 

WE'RE GOING PLACES! LUNCHEON:  Our August gathering is Wednesday, August 14, 2019, 11:30 AM at River 

House Restaurant and Raw Bar, 3015 River Road, Louisville, KY  40207, (502)897-5000. Check out the menu 

at www.riverhouselouisville.com/lunch-menu/. Food, fun and fellowship! RSVP to Larry Brown at 

natchez601@gmail.com or see Ruth Robins. 
 

ATTENDANCE UPDATE: WEEK OF 7/21/2019 

07/21/2019 Sanctuary/Altar Chancel Nave Total Live 

Streaming 

Total 

8:30 am 3 1 3  7  7 

11:00 am 7 2 93 102 188 290 

Total 10 3 96 109 188 297 

Sunday Forum      9 

07/25/2019 HE/Laying on of Hands     12 
 

 

CALVARY’S WELL: 07/25/2019 (84o). Lemonades 331; bottles of water 172; sandwiches/cookies 240; popcorn 88 bags; 

toiletries/clothing 266 items. 

CLOTHES AND FOOD MINISTRY: 2018: 2783 bags of food. 2019 to date: 1486 bags of food. June: 251 bags of food. July 

to date: 146 bags of food. 

 

CALVARY CLERGY AND STAFF 

The Rev. Dr. Lee F. Shafer, Rector  

rector@calvaryepiscopal.org                                                                                                  587-6011x12 

   256-452-9941 

James M. Barnes, Verger and Parish Administrator  

verger@calvaryepiscopal.org                                                                                     587-6011x26 
 

Britt Shelton, Sunday School Coordinator  

       britt.shelton@calvaryepiscopal.org                                                                                        587-6011x22 
 

Shawn R. Dawson, Director of Music   

music@calvaryepiscopal.org                                                                                                   587-6011x17  
 

Leroy Malone, Sexton  

leroy.malone@calvaryepiscopal.org                                                                                       587-6011 
 

Nursery Staff: Darlene M. Clay 

                          Joann L. Wingfield     587-6011 

 

CALVARY EMERITI 
 

The Rev. E. Benjamin Sanders, Rector Emeritus 

Margaret L. Dickinson, Musician Emerita 
 

 

 

THOSE COMMENDED TO OUR PRAYERS 

We ask your prayers for the special needs and concerns of this congregation. Ed Carle, Louisa Henson, Tom Hill, Shirley 

Leach, Lynne Lyndrup, Danni McKensie, Spencer.  
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CALVARY VESTRY 
 

  Linda French  LFrench444152@gmail.com                                                502-422-1980 

       Sr. Warden 
 

  Stephanie Smith                             ssmith@unistarps.com                                                         299-6874 

      Jr. Warden 
 

  Nick Baker   attyn@bellsouth.net          895-4319     
  

  Bart Brown  bartbrown40203@gmail.com   338-8664  
 

  Will Cary                                         whcaryiv@bellsouth.net                                                             454-0733 
 

Artie Dietz artie.dietz@jefferson.kyschools.us    367-0132 

 

  Preston Dillard fortressfinale@gmail.com   415-0643 
 

  Donna Duvall duvall.donna@gmail.com        451-0654 
 

Jamie Hendon                                jhendon@hilliard.com                                                                  244-0573  
  

  Zachary Hood  zash502@aol.com  
 

  Molly Isaacs-McLeod isaacsmcleod@bellsouth.net  544-0020  
 

 Larry Reining                                 lreining@spalding.edu                                                          859-321-5619 
 

 Ruth Robins                                   dachs@twc.com                                                                            893-2237  
  

  Will Vail  wcvail@hotmail.com  741-9750 
 

  Patrick Vaughn patvaughn11@aol.com           558-7191  
 

  Judy Wilson jpwilson1953@gmail.com                           419-4822   

 

Sally Reisz sallyreisz@gmail.com                                                                  552-9351 

      Treasurer 
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